LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 06/08/14
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Seven out of nine board members were present, plus Historian Joe Thomson.  Board members Kae Jones Bogdanovich and David Williams were unable to attend.
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President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the April 27, 2014 meeting were unanimously approved by attending board members.

Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statements and Balance Sheets as of 06/08/14 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses since the last meeting were reviewed and approved. There were no unpaid or anticipated expenses. 

2014 Budget

The status of the 2014 budget was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.
COMMITTEE UPDATES

Fund Raising

The Goldstrom Museums tour was held on May 3.  We collected $210 for the scholarship fund, less $54 in expenses, netting $156.  New board member Michael Hogan agreed to be our new Fund Raising chairman.  

Membership

Patty reported that we currently have 398 paid members (down by 1 since April due to deaths), plus 21 non-paid members for a total of 419 members (same as March) in good standing.  We still have 37 memberships that expired as of 09/30/13.  8 renewals (for 2014) were received and 1 new lifetime member joined since the last meeting.

New board members Jeff Harmon and Michael Hogan volunteered to try to come up with ideas on how we can attract members from some of the younger classes.  They also volunteered to attend some of the individual class reunions to encourage membership in the LVHSAA.

Scholarships

Chairman Matt Shlisky reported that notification letters have been sent to the five scholarship winners and to the LVHS counselor.  Patty is waiting for copies of UNLV or CSN acceptance letters from two of the recipents.  Once they are received, funds will be sent to the schools.

Wildcat Reunion

The next meeting of the 2014 committee will be held on June 10.  Jamie Gunderson, class of 2003, will be joining our committee.  She was recommended by Principal Debbie Brockett.  In addition, Vance “Stretch” Sanders, class of 2013, contacted Patty and asked to be on the committee.
LVHS LIAISONS

Matt Shlisky and Bruce Langson agreed to be our LVHSAA Liaisons with LVHS going forward.  Their main contacts will be the Dean of Students, Student Council Advisor and Senior Counselors.
Desert Breeze Article

Matt will contact Bency Manglicmot, Dean of Students at LVHS, and will work on an article to be published in the September edition.
Grants

Bruce will prepare an article and give it to Matt to take to the school to make teachers aware of our program.

Homecoming Activities and Parade

We need to find a way to increase alumni participation in the homecoming activities.  Matt will talk to the school about alumni activities that they hold each year and report at the next meeting.  A date still has not been set for the next Homecoming Parade and game.

Mentoring Program

Bruce will prepare an article and give it to Matt to take to the school to encourage participation of teachers and students.  He also will check into what mentoring programs are currently available at the school.

Parent/Student Newsletter

Matt will contact Bency Manglicmot, Dean of Students at LVHS, and will work on an article to be published in the September edition.
Parent Teacher’s Association

Matt has determined that there is not a PTA at LVHS.  

LAS VEGAS ACADEMY LIAISONS

Carol Inghram Montalto and Joe Thomson agreed to be the LVHSAA Liaisons with the Las Vegas Academy.

Art Contest for Las Vegas Academy Students

This will be considered once liaison contacts are established.

LVA Alumni Association

Carole will try to contact Rachelle Maisner regarding their alumni association.

Memorabilia Display

Carole and Joe will contact LVA Principal Scott Walker to determine if there is room for display cases at the Academy, to house memorabilia for viewing by visiting alumni.
PROGRAMS AND GOALS

Class Reunions

All known 2014 class reunions have been posted on our website and also on the Clark County School District website.  Patty gave an update on known 2014 class reunions.  Nine classes (30s, 40s, 54, 59, 64, 69, 74, 79 and 04) will be celebrating at the Wildcat Reunion.  We still have not heard from classes of 1989, 1994 and 1999.  

Helldorado 2014

The Helldorado Parade was held on May 17, 2014.  Only a few alumni participated, riding or walking with the float.  Federal Judge Lloyd D. George, class of 1948, was our “celebrity” alumnus on the float again this year.  

Matt volunteered to try to come up with ideas on how we can increase alumni participation in the future.

Homeless Students

Carole Inghram Montalto and Kae Jones Bogdanovich volunteered to come up with some ideas on how we might be able to help homeless LVHS students in the future.  
Senior Squares

Rollie will be touching up the paint on the Senior Squares monument in the near future.

Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce Langson wrote a public service announcement and has given it to several local radio stations.  He is not aware that any on-air announcements have been made.  He promised to follow-up with the stations and to do 10 more before the end of this month. Patty will add a slide to the Wildcat Reunion slide show about this program. 

HISTORIAN UPDATE

No update.
WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK

Nine class lists were prepared by LVHS students and added to our website.  We will ask Webmaster Dave Williams to talk about our facebook page at the next meeting.  We will also be discussing adding Pay Pal for payment of dues and donations.

OLD BUSINESS

Annual Membership Meeting

The Annual Membership Meeting was held at the East Sahara campus on May 7, 2014.  None of the school staff or Student Council were able to attend due to other activities at the school the same night.  In addition to the two new board members, there were only three alumni in attendance.  Minutes of this meeting have been posted to the LVHSAA website.  The board voted to hold the 2015 meeting in the cafeteria at the Las Vegas Academy, which is more convenient for the majority.

Request for Mailing List

At the last meeting, we discussed a request that Patty received from an LVHS parent asking to use our mailing list to solicit donations for a new sound and lighting system for the LVHS auditorium.  We agreed that we cannot give out our mailing list but did offer to include a flyer with the Wildcat Reunion mailing or next Wildcat Tales newsletter.  The school will provide the copies to be included with our mailing and will submit an article for the Wildcat Tales.
Wildcat Tales

The next edition will be published in late September, after the Wildcat Reunion.

NEW BUSINESS
Long Term LVHSAA Goal

Patty brought up the idea of the LVHSAA eventually having a building to house LVHS memorabilia – similar to the one at Reno High School.  This is something to keep in the back of our minds.  The ideal location would be somewhere close to the Las Vegas Academy since that is where most alumni go to visit their old school.
Sesquicentennial Parade

It was decided that we will enter the Wildcat Float in the Sesquicentennial Parade, being held on October 31 at 10 a.m.  The parade theme must reflect the 150th anniversary of Nevada becoming a state and celebrate the history and culture of the state.  It was decided we would have a banner saying “LAS VEGAS HIGH, the oldest high school in Las Vegas, salutes the State of Nevada’s 150th anniversary”.  We need to get the word out to encourage alumni participation in this event.  We will ask Dave to post it on our website and facebook page.  

NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, July 13, 2014 at 2 p.m. at Patty’s home.  

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
